From: Adam Guy [mailto:aguy@professionalsaustralia.org.au]

Sent: Wednesday, 26 April 2017 4:34 PM

To: AMOD

Subject: AM2014/47 4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards - Annual Leave

Dear Associate,

We refer to the above matter, and the directions of the Full Bench of the Commission of 27 March 2017 in relation to the *Black Coal Mining Industry Award 2010* ('the Award').

The Association of Professional Engineers, Scientists and Managers, Australia – Collieries Staff Division ('APESMA') has had the benefit of reading the provisional views of the other parties to the annual leave/shut down provision of the Award. To this end, APESMA does not wish to make any additional submission or submission in reply with respect to this provision of the Award other than to put on the record that APESMA supports the submissions made by the Construction, Forestry, Mining and Energy Union – Mining and Energy Division filed in the Commission on 11 April 2017.

Regards,

Adam Guy Legal Officer

Collieries' Staff and Officials Association Level 1, 491 Kent Street Sydney NSW 2000



www.collieries.org.au P: 02 9269 0688

This email (including any attachments) is for the intended recipient's use only. It contains information which may be confidential and/or protected by copyright. Any personal information in this email must be handled in accordance with the Privacy Act 1988. If you have received this email by mistake or if you no longer wish to receive information from Professionals Australia, please notify us as soon as possible and permanently delete the email. Any confidentiality is not waived or lost because this email has been sent to you by mistake.